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I think product releases this last year have been very good, 
and the announcements have been very well done; but the order 
rate, with a few exceptions, has been very very disappointing. 

I have been reeeiving complaints from stockholders (very few) 
t ha tt hey see no product aelve r t i sing from Dig i tal. I'd I ike to 
see if we can get a feeling of whether there is a relationship 
between our laek of advertising and our lack of sales. 

Could you prepare a chart for next week's Exeeutiv~ committee 
meeting in whieh, for each of the groups, or, when ap,propriate, 
fot each of the products in each of the groups, you identify the 
total marketing expense, the number of people doing marketing and 
list the concrete results of the marketing, which would be 
advertising and messages that have been received and understood 
by the field, ete. 

Also, answer the question: Do the marketing groups believe that 
their produet message is covered by the corporate worldwide 
enterprise message? 

Put on the chart what their advertising plans are for the next 
six months and ask them if they believe that it is their 
respo:nsihili ty under the product marketing ca'tegory to do the 
product advertising or if they think Pete Smith is supposed to do 
it all. 

Have they sampled the salesmen to find out if they have received 
and understood their product messag'es? 

An unlrelated question that has been brought up to the Executive 
Coromi tt,ee that you might answer at the same time is: For each of 



the groups, how many dollars and how many people are in the 
finance function? 
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